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Agenda # 9   
Commission Meeting Date: September 16, 2014   

CITY OF GREAT FALLS  
COMMISSION AGENDA REPORT 

 
Item: Amended Annexation Agreement pertaining to City View Subdivision, 

legally described as Tract 2, Certificate of Survey 4705, located in the N½ 
NE¼ of Section 36, Township 21 North, Range 4 East, PMM, Cascade 
County, Montana 

  
From: Galen Amy, Planner II, Planning and Community Development 
 
Initiated By: Damon Carroll & Lee Janetski, Property Owner and Developer 
 
Presented By: Craig Raymond, Director of Planning and Community Development 
 
Action Requested: City Commission approve the Annexation Agreement pertaining to City View 

Subdivision  
 
 
Suggested Motions: 
 
1.  Commissioner moves:  

 
“I move that the City Commission (approve/disapprove) the Annexation Agreement 
pertaining to City View Subdivision.” 
 

2.  Mayor calls for a second, discussion, and calls for the vote after each motion. 
 
 
Recommendation: At the public hearing held on August 19, 2014, the City Commission 
adopted Resolution 10088 annexing the subject property, adopted Ordinance 3123 assigning City 
zoning of R-5 Multi-family medium density district, approved the Final Plat, and approved the 
Annexation Agreement for City View Subdivision. However, between the time that staff 
submitted the agenda packet to the City Manager's Office and the public hearing date, some 
points of the Annexation Agreement were clarified and/or amended, including adjustments to the 
final fees and charges agreed upon by the owner. The property owner signed and notarized the 
Agreement on August 18, 2014, but copies did not make it to the City Commission in time for 
the public hearing on August 19, 2014. 
 
Concurrences:  Representatives from the City’s Public Works, Park and Recreation, and Fire 
Departments have been involved throughout the review and approval process for this project and 
are all in agreement to the terms and conditions of the amended Annexation Agreement attached. 
Fiscal Impact: Providing services is expected to be an additional cost to the City.  Increased 
costs may be covered by increased tax revenues from improved properties. 
 
Alternatives: Denial would counter previous approval granted at the August 19, 2014 public 
hearing. 
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Attachments:   Annexation agreement     
     
 
 
Cc: Jim Rearden, Public Works Director  
 Dave Dobbs, City Engineer 
 Patty Cadwell, Neighborhood Council Coordinator 
 Susan Conell, Cascade County Planning Director, sconell@cascadecountymt.gov 
 Damon Carroll, owner/developer, carrollholdings@gmail.com 
 Lee Janetski, owner/developer, pheasantrunbuilders@gmail.com 
 Dan O'Leary, builder, signaturehomesmt@gmail.com 




















